
SBMOC MEETING MINUTES                                        May 5, 2018 

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners’ Club was called to order by President Sam 
Maw.   The attendance roster was passed and there were approx. 20 members in attendance.  We also 
welcomed a new member Chuck Lovein and his 1955 1500 to the club. 

Jerry Azzara gave the Treasurer’s report, and we closed the month of April with $4876.   We’ve already 
expensed our trophies for the upcoming car show, and we have had income for the show registrations. 

Member Greg Tolbert thanked SBMOC for their generous gift to the Boys and Girls Club and shared with us 
a letter from a young man named Bryson and his experience and gratitude for what the Boys and Girls club 
has done for him.  Our donation made possible another chapter of the Boys and Girls club at Mayo 
Elementary.  Greg also shared with us an upcoming event known as the Dice Run benefitting the B&G Club 
on October 13th and Ace Bakery in Gaffney will match any profits collected by the B&G Club. 

The 50/50 added $22 to the bank account and lined my pockets with $22.  So glad I bought that last ticket 
to even out the kitty.   It was the winning ticket. 

Past SBMOC Events: 

The Oyster Roast was held April 14th at the McCall’s and a good time was had by all who attended.  We had 
a beautiful day, good food and a great gathering of friends.   If Bill had not gone to all the trouble to set up 
the tables under the sheltered area, you know it would have rained.   Bill and Becky thank you again for 
hosting this event and Larry, thanks for cooking all those yummy oysters and crawfish. 

Another recent outing after our last meeting was a drive to the Distillery.   It was a good visit and many 
people would like to do more small rides like this. 

Cars and Coffee had a gathering with British Cars recently.   There were probably 35-40 British Cars in 
attendance.  Jerry Azzara even came across another Austin Limo in the midst. 

Noggin&Natter was held at Guacamole’s last month and the report was that the food was good and the 
service was great. 

Upcoming SBMOC Events: 

DON’T FORGET TO MARK YOUR CALENDAR’S FOR WEDNESDAY, MAY 23RD  STUFFING PARTY   AT 
BETH AND SAM’S , 156 WOODRIDGE DRIVE, SPARTANBURG.  REMEMBER, MANY HANDS MAKES 
FOR LIGHTER WORK. 

The Scottish Games and British Car show at Furman is getting closer.  May 26th is quickly approaching.  
Sam is having a final meeting with the group and will send an email as it gets closer to update everyone on 
the routes for entering Furman and registering for the show. 

Our next NOGGIN & NATTER WILL BE May 17th at the Hare and the Hound in Landrum starting 6:15 – 
6:30pm.  Landrum is a nice town and if you go early you may enjoy browsing the town and stores.  
(although I am not sure how late they stay open). 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Reed 

President:  Sam Maw,  VP:  Dennis Bromley,  Treasurer: Jerry Azzara,  Secretary:  Mary Reed 


